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Inside this issue  TRIALS REVIEW DAY DE BRIEF  
  

Interested growers and industry personnel attended the Liebe Groupôs Trials 
Review Day event on Tuesday 18th February. There was a turnout of 33 at 
the Dalwallinu Bowling Club for an afternoon of trial discussion to stay  

updated on the latest exciting agricultural research being under taken in the 
Liebe area. The event gave farmers the opportunity for some Q&A time with 
a handful of the research personnel that conducted several valuable trials 

from 2013.  
 

The researchers that made the trip to Dalwallinu to meet with the farmers 
included Stephen Davies (DAFWA) talking about cultivation in  

non-wetting soils, Blakely Paynter (DAFWA) joined by local David Scholz 
(Scholz Rural) on barley variety options, Mark Seymour (DAFWA) on canola 
plant densities, Craig Scanlan (DAFWA) on nutrient availability after liming 
and, Louise Barton (UWA) who discussed harnessing soil nutrient  

potential through organic carbon.  It was a knowledge fueled afternoon and 
the attendees made the most of the line up for the day. Julianne Hill from 
GRDCôs Regional Cropping Solutions Network followed up the day with a 
brainstorming session that allowed growers to identify some of the issues 
and knowledge gaps they were experiencing in their farming businesses. 
This information is being used to direct future research, development and 

extension activities for the group. 
 

 

 

LIEBE NEWS 
 
Ý Successful Grant: Page 6 

Ý Crop Updates Debrief: 

Page 7 

Ý Litmus Barley - Where 

does it fit: Page 16 

 

 

LIEBE EVENTS 
 
Ý Best Soil Amelioration 

Practice Farm Visit 

  Thurs 27th March  

Ý Social Media Workshop 

  Mon 7th April 

Ý Womenôs Field Day 

  Thurs 19th June 

Ý Post Seeding Field Walk 

  Thurs 24th July 

 

GENERAL MEETING DATES 
 
Ý 7th April  

Ý 9th June  

Ý 1st July  

Ý 11th August 

Ý 1st September 

 
All members are welcome at  
meetings 

Image: Participants from the Liebe Groupôs Trials Review 

Day. 



LIEBE GROUP NEWSLETTER  

EO REPORT  
CLARE JOHNSTON, EXECUTIVE OFFICER, LIEBE GROUP 
 
Welcome to the Liebe Groupôs March newsletter. It has been a busy month for the group with events and planning 
meetings for the year taking place.  
 

Trials Review Day provided a great opportunity to discuss with researchers some of the results from last seasonôs 
work. This included a look at barley varieties and what is going to fit best into individuals systems, ideal density for 
canola and if itôs possible to gain a profit from liming in its first year. Presentations were followed up by a 
brainstorming session to determine local research priorities. These have then been taken to the R&D committee 
meeting to further develop for implementation into this years R&D program. 
 

Crop Updates was held again, attracting over 110 attendees. Topics covered included the latest on grain markets 
and supply chains, herbicide resistance, crop rotations, strategic planning and the latest in legume food markets 
with some tasty lupin dips available for trying. Michelle Cowan, South Fremantle Football Clubôs Assistant Coach 
finished up the day with an entertaining look at Gen Y in the workplace. If you donôt fit into that age bracket you will 
no doubt be working with them at some level of your business. Michelle highlighted that Gen Y are worlds apart 
from previous generationôs stereotypes, with different outlooks on life and aims in their careers.  
 

We have recently received confirmation that GRDC funding for a trip to this yearôs Innovation Generation 
Conference in Toowoomba has been approved. The two day conference offers access to the latest products, 
research and technology providing the opportunity to learn about efficiency and productivity developments. We are 
looking for a group of energetic 18-35 year olds to come for a great few days of information from the 6-8th of July. 
More information can be found on page 6 of this newsletter. 
 

Social Media is becoming an increasingly relevant aspect to farming. It involves more than just Facebook and 
Twitter, including smart devices, cloud computing and apps. To stay at the forefront of this we are hosting a 
workshop. On April 7th to learn more about how to get the most out of social media for your business. See the flyer 
insert for more information.  
 

The group is also close to finalising our project óWorking together to deliver multiple benefit messages to growers 
through a whole systems approach to soil management.ô We are currently developing a project committee to help 
drive the trial program. If soil acidity impacts your property this is a great opportunity to get involved with how we 
are going to overcome this compounding issue. Give me a call to discuss if you are interested. 
 

Over the next month, staff will be busy organising the 2014 trial program which will include research on our Main 
Trial Site at Ross Fitzsimonsô property on Dinnie road east of Buntine, the Long Term Research Site and 
throughout the membership area with farmer demonstrations. If you are interested in testing new varieties, 
concepts or practices, contact Allen at the office who can help with clarifying your ideas, sourcing produce and 
interpreting results.  
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GENERAL MEETING SUMMARY  
JEMMA COUNSEL, ADMINISTRATION MANAGER, LIEBE GROUP  
 

Meeting held Monday 10th March 2014 at the Dalwallinu Discovery Centre 
1) Trialôs Review Day Debrief: Staff and committee members who attended the Trialôs Review Day on 

Tuesday 18th February gave round the table feedback on the day. 
2) Crop Updates Debrief: Staff and committee members who attended the Crop Updates on Wednesday 5th 

March gave round the table feedback on what worked well on the day and what can be improved for next 
year. 

3) R&D Committee Fund: Clare informed the committee on the potential to fund a budget for the R&D 
Committee for trial work. Feedback will be taken to the next Finance meeting. 

4) UWA Greenhouse Gas Research: Prof. Marit Kragt will be visiting the Liebe Group in late March with the 
aim to gain feedback from 3-4 growers to develop a model to predict yield and economic impacts of carbon 
farming. The committee suggested a newsletter article be submitted to explain the project in further detail. 

5) Strategic Objective 5: The committee reviewed and discussed changes to Strategic Objective 5, High 
Performing Skilled Staff. 

 

LIEBE WELCOMES LILLY MARTIN  
 
I am replacing Nadine Hollamby as the Liebe Groupôs Research and Extension Agronomist. 
I came to Dalwallinu via Mike and Narelle Dodd who first hired me, initially for only 7 or 8 
weeks as a backpacker/casual worker for the seeding season of 2013 which turned into 6 
months. I joined the Dally hockey team and have enjoyed the whole experience so much 
that I never left.  
 
I grew up on a dairy and sheep farm in Ireland and have always had an interest in 
agriculture which I followed up at university with a degree in Equine Science and a graduate 
diploma in Entrepreneurship Management. Since finishing university I have worked and 
travelled extensively abroad, one year in the Kingdom of Bahrain and three years in South Korea, where I taught 
both primary and high school students. 
 
I look forward to meeting you all in my future work with the Liebe Group. 
 

HELP ENSURE LIEBE SYSTEMS ARE REPRESENTED  
 
Liebe Group are looking for a working group of 3-6 growers to participate in a discussion with researchers. The aim 
is to develop a whole-farm model that can predict the yield and economic impacts of carbon farming. 
 
Participants in the working group will gain information about the productivity impacts and the costs of increasing 
soil carbon. The group are only meeting twice a year with the first occurring on Wednesday 26th March, 3-5pm. 
 
The discussions will include questions like: 
1. What carbon farming opportunities are available in your region? For example: Have you considered 

planting trees on your property? Are you considering mouldboarding or changes in fertiliser application to 
increase soil carbon? How many grower use perennial grasses, cover-crops or shrubs to increase soil 
carbon, etc. 

2. What would a representative farming system look like in your region? For example: What are the most 
common crop rotations? What proportion for your farm is allocated to livestock and crop? What types of grain 
do you typically grow? How much fertiliser do you typically apply etc. 

 
If you are interested please call the office on (08) 9661 0570. 
 

 



LIEBE GROUP NEWSLETTER  

PRESIDENTS AGM REPOR T - 18TH FEB 2014  
GARY BUTCHER, PRESIDENT, LIEBE GROUP 
 
The year 2013/14 has been a year of change for the Liebe Group as our long term staff members Chris  
OôCallaghan after seven years and Nadine Hollamby after four years have left Liebe to pursue other interests. 
I would like to thank Chris and Nadine for their hard work and professionalism while they have represented the 
Liebe Group. Clare Johnston has stepped up to become our Executive Officer. Allen Morton has joined the team 
and Sarah Tholstrup has completed her administration traineeship. Lilly Martin is our most recent staff member 
having started work on the 17th February. Deb Metcalf has stepped up her involvement with Liebe to become an 
understudy to Merrie Carlshausen in professional development. Merrie, Sophie Carlshausen and Jemma Counsel 
round off our team. Being involved with the Liebe Group and our dedicated staff members gives me a high degree 
of satisfaction. The learning is constant and fun. 
 
The Spring Field Day was held on the family farm of Jeff, Helen and Graham Pearse on the Miling North Road. 
Well done to all of those involved in the organisation and running of the day. During the year we also ran another 
successful Womenôs Field Day, Crop Update, Trials Review Day and Wongan Hills Satellite Field Day. 
 
We are in a strong financial position and we are continuing the investigation of the possibility of building our own 
office in Dalwallinu. 
 
Thank you to the committee members and staff who make Liebe the success that it is. To our sponsors once again 
thank you for your involvement and encouragement. 
 
To our members and members of the farming community I would say become more involved. You will gain more 
than you give. 
 
To my wife Kerry and son James thank you for your support. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Page 4 | Liebe Group Newsletter  |  March 2014 | Working Together in Agriculture    

Disclaimer: Any recommendations, suggestions or options in this publication do not necessarily 

represent the policy or views of the Liebe Group. No person should act on the basis of the contents of 

this publication without first obtaining specific independent professional advice. 

 

The Liebe Group will not be liable for any loss, damage, cost or expense incurred or arising by reason 

of any person using or relying on the information in this publication. 

 

Reproduction of articles is generally permitted, however, please seek approval from the Liebe Group 

before doing so. 



EXECUTIVE OFFICER AGM REPORT - 18TH  FEB 2014  
CLARE JOHNSTON, EXECUTIVE OFFICER, LIEBE GROUP 
 
2013 was another busy and successful year for the Liebe Group, with new staff, quality events, new projects and 
plenty of opportunities for members.  
 
I would like to thank our staff for their dedication and enthusiasm towards their respective roles and their  
commitment to continual improvement and development. 2013 saw some big changes with both Chris and Nadine 
leaving for their new adventures. Sarah, Jemma, Allen, Merrie and Sophie, thank you for your efforts during the 
year. Welcome to Lilly who is replacing Nadine as our Research and Extension Agronomist and is on her second 
day in the role. Thanks to all the staff and members for their support during my transition, it is greatly appreciated. 
 
Furthermore I would like to thank our President, Gary Butcher and the management committee for their continuing 
enthusiasm and passion for their role in setting and monitoring the strategic direction of the group. Your direction 
and support is absolutely vital to the groups vibrancy, and for that I thank you. 
 
In addition, I would like to extend that thanks to all the advisory and subcommittees and respective chair people of 
the group. Your expertise is crucial to the management and quality of the groupôs activities. 
 
Project funding is crucial to maintaining and growing the capacity of the group to meet its strategic objectives. In 
2013 we continued to work on meeting milestones of our existing projects and developing new projects to meet 
priorities of the group.  
 
Our current projects include: 
¶ A Australian Government, Department of agriculture (formally DAFF) funded, DAFWA led Carbon Farming 

project, exploring the economics of storing carbon in the soil.  
¶ A Australian Government, Department of agriculture (formally DAFF)  funded, UWA led Carbon Farming 

project, exploring Nitrous Oxide emissions from different soil carbon levels on a sandy soil.  
¶ A new Gundawa Regional Conservation Association project in which we will be comparing the soil 

characteristics and quality of remnant vegetation to agricultural land. 
 
 These are complemented by: 
¶ A GRDC funded, DAFWA led, Crop Sequencing Project. Liebe are monitoring 30 paddocks within the Liebe 

area for weeds, disease, nutrition, gross margins and management, in order to gain an understanding of why 
and how growers are making decisions about crop sequences, and then develop the information or R&D 
necessary to fill any gaps.  

¶ We are also close to finalising a 3 year GRDC project looking at improving soil management of acidic soils. 
This project is in collaboration with other grower groups Southern Dirt, West Midlands and Mingenew Irwin 
Groups along with Aglime Australia. 

 
Other Achievements of the Last 12 months: 
¶ 2013 March Crop Updates again attracting over 110 attendees. 
¶ The Main Trial Site was successfully hosted by Jeff, Graham and Helen Pearse. A sincere thanks goes to Jeff 

and Graham for the time and effort they put into hosting the 2013 site.  
¶ The Womenôs Field Day was again a popular event. It consistently attracts over 150 attendees and is a credit 

to the Womenôs Committee who continue to develop top quality and informative agendas. The 2013 agenda 
was a strong one with WA Chief scientist Prof Lyn Beazley sharing her knowledge along with many others 
including Catherine Marriott. 

¶ The Long Term Research site was again host to numerous trials and continues to facilitate the strong 
research relationship between Liebe Group, UWA and DAFWA.  

¶ The Soil Biology Trial continues to attract researchers from throughout the country including from the 
Victorian Department of Primary Industries and University of Adelaide.  

¶ The Post Seeding Field Walk and Beer & Burger night was held in July with around 50 attendees gaining an 
early look into the main trial site.  
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LIEBE GROUP NEWSLETTER  

EXECUTIVE OFFICER AGM REPORT CONT...  
 
¶ A soil pit day was held on Colin Cailôs property attracting 30 attendees. 
¶ We conducted numerous workshops including Lime Profit Workshop, Business Management Workshop, Soil 

Monitoring Workshop, a Communication Workshop and a Controlled Traffic Workshop. 
¶ The group continued to produce the óyield prophet reportô a publication which provided information to assist 

with the understanding of stored soil moisture movement and crop N use.  
¶ The group entered the world of social media with Facebook and Twitter pages, making the groups 

communications more interactive and instant.  
 
Looking forward into 2014 
¶ Crop Updates on the 5th of March. 
¶ The Womenôs Field Day is planned for the 19th of June  
¶ The Main Trial Site will be held at the Fitzsimons property, East of Buntine.  
¶ A Myers Briggs Workshop, Social Media Workshop, Best Soil Amelioration Practice Farm Visit and 

Innovation Generation tour to Toowoomba is to be held. 
 
Thanks must go to diamond partners Rabobank, CSBP, RSM Bird Cameron and our newest diamond partner CBH 
Group, also to Elders Scholz Rural, Farmanco, AWB and Landmark, Australian Grains Technology, Syngenta, 
Bayer, Pacer Legal, Bedbrook Financial Services, Jolly and Sons, Pacific Seeds and Agrimaster.   
 
Our research partners including GRDC, the Department of Agriculture and Food, WA, the Australian Government 
Department of Agriculture (formally DAFF), CSIRO, UWA, the Farm Weekly and many others provide us with 
significant support and opportunities through our projects and every day activities. 
 
As the group progresses there will be new ideas and opportunities continue to present themselves, with this will 
bring new challenges for the group to face. I am confident the group has the support and structures in place meet 
these challenges and continue to progress confidently.  
 

INNOVATION GENERATION - WE NEED YOU!  
 
The Liebe Group has been successful in receiving a GRDC Industry Development Award which will enable us to 
support 15 Liebe members to attend this years Innovation Generation Conference in Toowoomba.  
 
Innovation Generation is the leading annual muster for young people working in Australian agriculture, this event is 
a must attend for the under 35ôs. The 2014 conference is being developed around growing markets through 
leadership and technology.  
 
The two day conference is being held from the 6th of July until 8th July 2014 featuring the Hon. Barnaby Joyce, 
minister for Agriculture and offers access to the latest products, research and technology providing the opportunity 
to learn about efficiency and productivity developments.  
 
To remain sustainable into the future the next generation of farmers need to be encouraged to think innovatively, 
and Innovation Generation provides a great opportunity to do this. It is a great opportunity for young Liebe Group 
members to gather together and network with likeminded people from Australia and build their understanding of 
different farming systems, farm businesses, the food supply chain and the greater agricultural industry. 
 
Innovation Generation exposes participants to fresh and exciting innovators who come from different cropping 
systems and operations; creates networking opportunities; provides trusted industry links and help challenge their 
current thinking and practices. 
 
So if you are between the ages of 18-35 and are interested in this fantastic opportunity please contact the office on 
(08) 9661 0570. 
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CROP UPDATES DEBRIEF  
SARAH THOLSTRUP, ADMINISTRATION MANAGER, LIEBE GROUP  
 
The 2014 Liebe Group Crop Updates on March 5th in Dalwallinu was a great success, attracting about 110 people, 
with the majority of them being growers. 
 
The annual event is a series of presentations by scientists, agribusiness representatives and growers, which aim to 
provide information that will assist in preparations for the upcoming season. 
 
There were a great range of presentations with 14 speakers in total, several of which were in concurrent sessions 
allowing participants to choose presentations based on their interests. 
 
Presentations included talks from David Capper, CBH who was appointed General Manager of Operations in July 
2013 and is responsible for leading CBHôs world-class storage and handling, logistics, engineering and shipping 
services.  David gave an interesting insight into where CBH are planning on investing growers money into the 
future. 
 
With weeds being another hot topic again this year, Peter Newman from the Australian Herbicide Resistance 
Initiative (AHRI) was able to connect and engage with the audience giving everyone a great look into the good 
reality of glyphosate resistant radish. 
 
Christian Nansen from the University of Western Australia (UWA) covered the topic óFertiliser Strategies, Drones 
and Apps - New Approaches to Pest Managementô and was another popular choice with many growers staying 
around to get a one on one session with Christian at lunch time. 
 
The day finished off with keynote speaker Michelle Cowan who is the current Assistant Coach of WAFL Club South 
Fremantle and was also the 2013 Head Coach of the inaugural Melbourne Football Club Womenôs team. Michelle 
spoke about Gen Y in the Workplace, with 75% of the workforce going to be Gen Yôs by 2025, she gave tips on 
how to get the best out of them.  
 
The success of the 2014 Liebe Group Crop Updates is, like all Liebe Group events, due to the continuous support 
and commitment of our partners, supporters and members. 
 
A special thanks must also go to those who chaired sessions on the day, sat on the registration desk, manned the 
bar, helped with the planning of the day and came up with ideas for speakers. 
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Image: A great crowd of over 110 attended the 2014 Liebe Group Crop Updates. 






